

# MZSS WORKGROUP AGENDA

Wednesday, August 4, 2021 – 7:00 pm

Meeting ID: 893 0694 9518

Passcode: 1953

## Open with moment of silence, Serenity Prayer

### Members present

Cindi – facilitator - 15 minutes late  
Mary B. Co-facilitator - 10 Minutes late  
Dyanne S. - Absent  
De L. - Absent (report submitted)  
Randie B. - facilities  
Dez – co-treasurer  
Louis H. - programming  
Marc S. - arts and graphics - Acting Secretary/Recorder  
Andrea L. - Merchandise  
John C. – host coordinator  
Kevin G - Technology  
Sharon S. - treasurer  
John H. – lurker  
Scott M. - lurker - acting facilitator for 10 minutes  
Pat P. - Public Relations

Minutes accepted.

### Reports

*Treasurer:* Report given. Everything reconciled except for what's happened since Aug. 1, and \$52 seems to be found as it's not adding up.

*Registration:* see slack

*Facilities:* We can make copies on site. Still no prices for AV equipment. We can use the coat closet for storage. Don't have a shuttle running. We have 74 reservations. Finalizing tables, banquet numbers, food for snacks, ect.

*Host:* See slack

*Arts & Graphics:* See slack. Question about what small logo to use on the front of the shirts. 3 to choose from. Stick with our brand logo.

*Merchandise:* 4xl and 5xl not available in the color we want for the long sleeve t-shirts. (No 4xl and 5xl sold so far). So we are dropping them.

*Technology:* AV people reached out to me to look at our needs and costs, but then it didn't go through. Facilities will ask that hotel AV guy reach out to Technology. Need 4 screens. Ballrooms might have them but room for Spanish stream might not have one.

*Programming:* See slack. Flip charts left over from last MZSS are still available for use and will be brought to San Antonio for presenters to use. Also see Pat P.'s email re PR presentation and panel members. (Attached below minutes)

**New Business:**

- There will be literature sales at the Symposium from the Fort Worth Area Service Office.
- Bid for next Symposium.
  - Nothing firm yet.
  - WSC might affect our decision
  - Pre-registration for next event at this year's symposium is affected
  - Consensus to wait after event to make a decision
  - We'll talk about it at the event and after the event
  - Too many variables
- An email blast of topics at the Symposium.

Closed with 3rd Step Prayer.

MZSS.

Next meeting 8/11/21

Wednesday – 7pm.

## **PR Presentation:**

Good Evening My Family;

The direct email is to all that have accepted our invitation to serve on the PR Professional panels. I wish to thank all you that volunteered.

Our Panel Consist Of Mary B N. Texas, Dyanne S, Arkansas, Marc S, Canada now Arkansas, Henry C, Dallas and Bill F OK Region;

We have a new contact in Tejas Bluebonnet Region and would like to welcome Steven P.

Steven is taking the lead on the Local Fellowship and following up on our behalf. Thank you and your friends for coming forward.

We discovered why we had little to no professional feedback. Somehow All of us missed a way to contact us on the Save the Date Cards. That has been cured and redistributed. Also a return if form is also being sent out in hopes of having some idea of our English Speaking Workshop.

One thing I would like is for the panel to email me their strengths in PR World up to Home Group. This way if we choose to separate into small groups I will know which area to ask you to prepare. The good news is rather we break and don a Q&A or break and meet in small groups you will still be the relevant member for the topics asked.

In Loving Service  
Pat P.